

Thời gian làm bài: 45 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề)

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|--------------------|---------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>h</u> onest | B. <u>h</u> ome | C. <u>v</u> ehicles | D. <u>h</u> eiress |
| 2. A. <u>th</u> ank | B. <u>th</u> ey | C. <u>th</u> ese | D. <u>th</u> an |
| 3. A. <u>w</u> alks | B. <u>c</u> ups | C. <u>s</u> tudents | D. <u>p</u> ens |
| 4. A. <u>s</u> tream | B. <u>l</u> eather | C. <u>c</u> ream | D. <u>d</u> ream |
| 5. A. <u>w</u> orked | B. <u>l</u> aughed | C. <u>h</u> oped | D. <u>n</u> aked |

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

6. We have learnt English _____ 2001.
A. for B. since C. in D. during
7. He said he _____ return later.
A. will B. would C. can D. would be
8. My sister.....for you since yesterday.
A. is looking B. was looking C. has been looking D. looked
9. We _____ Doris since last Sunday.
A. don't see B. haven't seen C. didn't see D. hadn't seen
10. The man got out the car, _____ round to the back and opened the boot.
A. walking B. walked C. walks D. walk
11. I have never played badminton before. This is the first time I _____ to play.
A. try B. tried C. have tried D. am trying
12. Since _____, I have heard nothing from him.
A. he had left B. he left C. he has left D. he was left
13. It was noisy next door. Our neighbors _____ a party.
A. had B. were having C. had had D. have had
14. At 5 o'clock yesterday evening, I _____ my clothes.
A. am ironing B. have ironed C. ironed D. was ironing
15. It was _____ best film I had ever read.
A. the B. an C. a D. no article
16. Would you like _____ eggs for breakfast?
A. some B. any C. the D. an
17. Can you bring me _____ water, please?
A. a B. some C. any D. the
18. She put so _____ salt in the soup that she couldn't have it. It was too salty.
A. many B. little C. much D. a little

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

19. I'm sorry. I didn't mean to interrupt you. Please, go on and finish what you were saying.
A. talk B. quit C. continue D. stop

20. They decided to postpone their journey till the end of the month because of the epidemic.

- A. take up B. turn round C. put off D. do with

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word or phrase that is *OPPOSITE* in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

21. My father gave up smoking two years ago.

- A. liked B. continued C. stopped D. enjoyed

22. I want you to carry on with the project while I am out of town.

- A. bring B. end C. abandon D. stop

Choose the underlined part (marked A, B, C or D) that needs correction.

23. It was important that we should be on time at the meeting tonight.

- A B C D

24. Nam is tallest student in his class.

- A B C D

25. They suggested ban the sale of alcohol at football matches.

- A B C D

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentences that best completes each of the following exchanges.

26. A: Congratulations! You did great. B: _____.

- A. It's nice of you to say so. B. It's my pleasure. C. You're welcome. D. That's okay.

27. "Do you have a bike?" "No, but I wish I _____ one."

- A. having B. have C. can have D. had

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

LEARNING HOW TO LEARN

There is usually open important subject missing from most school timetables. Very few students are (28) _____ how to organize their learning and how to make the best use of their time. Let's take some simple examples. Do you know how to (29) _____ up words in a dictionary, and do you understand all of the (30) _____ the dictionary contains? Can you take notes quickly and can you understand them alter? For some reasons, many schools give learners no (31) _____ with these matters. Teachers ask students to memorize pages from books, but don't explain how to do it. Learning by heart can be useful but it is important to have a genuine understanding of a subject. You can (32) _____ a lot of time memorizing books, without understanding anything about the subject.

- 28: A learnt B. educated C. taught D. graduated
29: A. find B. research C. look D. get
30: A. themes B. subjects C. advice D. information

- 31: A. help B. instruction C. teaching D. ability
32: A. tell B. pass C. waste D. want

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

Ted Robinson has been worried all the week. Last Tuesday he received a letter from the local police. In the letter he was asked to call at the station. Ted wondered why he was wanted by the police, but he went to the station yesterday, and now he is not worried any more. At the station he was told by a smiling police-man that his bicycle had been found. Five years ago, the policeman told him, the bicycle was picked up in a small village four hundred miles away. It's now being sent to his home by train. Ted was most surprised when he heard the news. He was amused too, because he never expected the bicycle to be found. It was stolen twenty years ago when Ted was a boy of fifteen.

33. Ted is worried because
- A. He received a letter.
 - B. He went to the police station yesterday.
 - C. The police would catch him.
 - D. He didn't know why the police wanted him.
34. Why was Ted very surprised when he heard the news?
- A. Because his bicycle was stolen 20 years ago.
 - B. Because his bicycle was found when he was a boy of fifteen.
 - C. Because he thought he would never find the bicycle.
 - D. Because the bicycle was sent to him by train.
35. When was Ted's bicycle found?
- A. Last Tuesday B. Five years ago C. Twenty years ago D. Yesterday
36. Which of the following statements is NOT true?
- A. The police asked Ted to go to their station.
 - B. The policeman told Ted the good news 5 days ago.
 - C. Ted is no longer anxious now.
 - D. Ted is 35 years old now.

Rewrite the following sentences beginning as shown, so that the meaning remains the same.

37. "We are learning English at this moment." Nam said.

Nam said _____.

38. I last saw Peter when he attended the school meeting

I haven't _____ meeting.

39. They gave Martha a lot of presents on her birthday.

A lot of presents _____.

40: "Turn off the faucets after using". said the mother.

The mother told _____.